Environmental Theme Group M inutes

22 April 2004                                                              

Present

Saleema Imam

Resident

Stephen Cooke

Resident (GCA and BCAF)

Garry Smith


Green City Action

Rob Bullock


Resident

Julia Pidd


Resident

Betty Smalley

Resident

Berndt Hoermann

Resident

Helen Warburton

Green Fingers

Moira Walker


Sheffield Wild Life Trust

Ophelia Clarke 

Bndfc

Joice Richards

Bndfc

	
	
	Action by

	1
	Apologies

Sue Pearson, Panni Loh, Ruth Hudson, John Lawson Nick Silvani, Jane Haigh
	

	2
	Minute of the Meeting

Minutes were agreed
	

	3

4. 

5


	Matters Arising

Burngreave Bus Project

Residents wanted Bndfc to confirm what the difference was between the original RIF and the current project proposal, JR reported that the difference in funding was due to the changes made to the actual route. The shortfall following the unsuccessful Urban Challenge Bid was met by Bndfc and the buses will now go to Meadow Hall and Waverly.

Residents want to know when Bike Week was and requested the transport project to liase with BGEP.

Theme Group Structure Implementation

JR outlined the process that will be following to implement the new structure, the following points were raised.

Q.  If two Vol/Com reps are selected but can not attend can they ask another orgaisation to attend

A.  JR stated that she thought that the organisation selected could not pass that onto another organisation, but she would confirm the position and put it in the minutes 

Post meeting note

Bndfc has not confirmed that it is the organisation can not pass their representation onto another organisation if they are unable to attend

Q. Will the members of each Strategy group meet with each other

A. The Implementation Group should be the forum where each of the members should meet

Q.  What is classed as a local group e.g. BTCV are a national group but have a local base. Should the groups to be considered for membership be Grass Roots Groups

A. All groups that are on the Bndfc Vol/Com data base will be sent information about the Strategy Groups and there will be a selection process to go through before becoming an actual member

A request was made for Sustainability to be reviewed. It was suggested and agreed that the original delivery plan  should be used as a reference document to ensure these issues are now addressed by all the Theme Strategy Groups

Project Update

Green Fingers

HW reported that the 3 support workers have now been appointed and the green house for the project will be installed on Monday. The project continues to receive referrals and is currently assessing a number of them. HW reported that the project would start will a low number of referrals until the project is established.

Green Environment Programme

MW presented the BGEP progress report (see copy attached) 

MW stated that the presentation given to the Bndfc Board was very positive. A meeting with the Friends of Abbeyfield park was also very positive, with work commencing on the park this week prior to the HLF application being completed.

Ownership of Shed

As part of the improvements to the allotments a shed was erected. The question is who owns the shed now. JR stated that she would find out and respond in writing to SWT as they are the project sponsor

Bowling Green

Concerns were raised about statements made by SCC that they may not have sufficient funds to replant the green. A meeting was being arranged by GCA

Stables Project

Concerns were raised about the slow demolition that youths were carrying out on the stables and the bowling pavilion. JR suggested that the issue be discussed at the next Steering Group.

Community Gardens

MW informed that meeting that the project wanted to offer their assistance to develop community gardens in the area.

Spital Green and Caborn Corner

Concerns were raised that these two sites had not been identified as flag ship sites for the programme due to their prominent locations. JR reported that both sites are scheduled to be refurbished as part of the Spital Hill improvement plan. Designs will be brought to this theme group as part of the consultation process.

Waste Management

JR reported that once she has received the final report it would be presented to this theme group.


	JR

JR

RB/GS

MW/JH
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7.

8.
	Recycling Matters

SI reported that the Composting Officer had been appointed and composting week is 2-9 May 2004

As part of the Sheffield University ‘Just Do it Week’ students will be carrying out work on the Spital Hill Community Garden. The project will be recycling a number of old church pews. The design for the community garden will be developed through residents o the Permaculture course. An introduction to Urban Permaculture design will be held on14,15,16 May. Further information will be available from the shop.

SI informed the meeting that she would be meeting with Onyx on the 29 April to discuss the recycling ‘Bring To’ banks in Burngreave.

SI made the following annoucements

SCRAP’s new address from the  4 May will be

 40 Earsham Street

Sheffield

S4 7LS

On Wednesday 12 May the Sheffield Friends of the Earth will be holding an Event at the Quaker Meeting House 7-9pm  to celebrate 30 years of environmental campaigning. 

Booklets on  composting are now available from the shop at a cost of £1.

17,19-21 May Craft Skills exchange. – for further information contact the shop.

Project Proposal

No projects were presented

A.O.B.

Master Planning Consultation events will be taking place early May 

8 May – Burngreave – Bndfc Information Shop

9 May  - Fir Vale – Fir Vale School

Further information will be in the Burngreave Messenger

Consultants for Sorby House and Vestry Hall should be are currently being appointed

Weather Proofing – Chapels

It has been agreed that Bereavement Services will be appointing their own contractor to redo the work on the chapel. The screens will transferred to the other chapel so both will be secure.

Air Quality

BH reported on his project with the Environmental Protection Service. An interactive web site is currently being designed and Burngreave will be featured. BH would like information about key project to be included. Further information will be brought to the next meeting.

Face Lift

It was reported that 90% of the front gardens under the current scheme have disappeared. It appears that they have been replaced with concrete. Is this Housing policy. JR stated that she would raise it at the next housing Theme Group.

Date and Time of next meeting

Thursday 27 May, 6.00 Pitsmoor Methodist Church
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